
 

 

Fleet United Reformed Church  

Newsletter 

OctoberðNovember 2015 

ñWe are a community of faithful Christian people,  

working to spread the love of God to all.ò 

www.fleet.urc.org.uk 
email: admin@fleeturc.org.uk 

find us on Facebook 
follow us on Twitter 

Kings Road,  
Fleet, Hampshire,  

GU51 3AF 

tel: 01252 623629 
(ansaphone) 

CHURCH CALENDAR  

OCTOBER-NOVEMBER 2015 
October 

3rd 7.00 for 7.30 pm Harvest Supper  

4th 10 am  Harvest Thanksgiving:  
   Parade & All-Age Service led by Revd Ruth Dillon 

 6.30 pm Evening Worship & Holy Communion led by Revd Ruth Dillon 

5th 2.30 pm Monthly Prayer Group (in the church) 

7th 8 pm  Church Meeting 

11th 10 am  Family Worship led by Revd John Whitton 

18th 10 am  Family Worship & Holy Communion led by Mrs Thelma Roberts 

19th 11 am  Church Membership class 

22nd 8 pm  Film House Group at the Manse  

25th 10 am  Mission Sunday: Family Worship led by FACCTS 

28th 7.30 pm Elders Meeting 

November 

1st 10 am  Family Worship led by Revd Ruth Dillon, followed by  
   Church Meeting & Election of Elders 

 3 pm  All Souls Service led by Revd Ruth Dillon (see p 11) 

 6.30 pm Evening Worship & Holy Communion led by Revd Ruth Dillon 

2nd 11 am  Church Membership class 

 2.30 pm Monthly Prayer Group (in the Church) 

7th 10.30 amð3.30 pm Autumn Craft Fair  

8th 10 am  Remembrance Sunday: Family Worship led by Mr Paul Murphy 

9th 11 am  Church Membership class 

15th 10 am  Family Worship & Holy Communion with reception of new 
   members, led by Revd Ruth Dillon  

22nd 10 am  Family  Worship led by Revd John Whitton 

26th  8 pm  Film House Group at the Manse 

27th 8 pm  Church Social: Tim Vile, óReal Life Heroô (Shelter Boxes) 

29th 10 am  Family Worship led by Mrs Maggie Bridgett  

Items for the December-January Newsletter should be with Christine Gibbons 

by Sunday  15th November (christine.gibbons@building-bridges.co.uk). 

Please be aware that the dates and times of meetings and social events  
may change.  You are advised to check beforehand on the church website, 

www.fleet.urc.org.uk, or with Assistant Administrator, Margaret Armes (650994). 



 

 

 
Minister:   Revd Ruth Dillon , 01252 625238 

    revrdillon@btinternet.com 
 
Secretary:   Moray Henderson , 01252 659569 
    moray.henderson@ntlworld.com 
 
Assistant   Margaret Armes , 01252 650994 
Administrator:  b.armes@ntlworld.com 
 
Treasurer:   John Gibbons , 01252 614200 
    jmgibbons@hotmail.com 
 
Hall Bookings:  Brian Armes , 01252 650994 
    b.armes@ntlworld.com 

CONTACTS 

SUNDAY WORSHIP 

10 am:  Family Worship 
Holy Communion usually on third Sunday of month 

First Sunday only: 6.30 pm Holy Communion 

REGULAR WEEKLY ACTIVITIES  

Little Fishes:       ) Sundays, 10 am  
Loaves and Fishes:  )  

    
House Group:  Mondays, 10 am (at 35 Frere Ave, Fleet) 
 
Toddlers Group:  Fridays, 10 am 
 
Pilots:   Tuesdays, 4-5 pm    

 
Coffee Morning:  Thursdays, 10ï11.30 am      
 

Under the umbrella of the United Reformed Church, Brownie and  
Rainbow Units meet each week during school term. 

Further details of all these activities are available from the  
Church Office, from the Church Secretary, or on our website. 
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FROM THE MANSE 

Dear Friends 

Many situations have occupied my mind in the last 
few weeks: the start of a new school year; endings of 
precious relationships; swimming my target lengths for 
the Aspire óSwim the Channel Challengeô; a new 
Labour leadership; and the Syrian refugee crisis. 

At first it may seem as if they have nothing in common 
with each other.  Yet the Bible continues to speak into 
todayôs context, if only we spend time to reflect.  The 

richness of the Bible will be explored during the next membership session; 
however one biblical verse has been uppermost in my mind: 

Let perseverance finish its work so that you may be mature and 
complete, not lacking in anything.  If any of you lacks wisdom, 

you should ask God, who gives generously to all without  
finding fault, and it will be given to you.  

James 1: 4-5 

The New Testament letter from James is similar to the pastoral letters that 
ministers write for their church magazines.  The letter tells us how to relate 
to each other, and also how strength and perseverance is essential if we are 
to have a firm faith.  This letter from James encourages Christians to act like 
Christians and live a life that proves the gospel is at work. 

However, he also encourages people to strive for perfection in their 
discipleship.  After all, as James was Jesusô brother, and the leader of the 
early Christian Church in Jerusalem, he knew what it was like to follow a 
person who showed strength, love, determination, perseverance and grace.  
We as Christôs disciples can only attain all these qualities if we ask God for 
wisdom and guidance. 

Therefore I leave you this month with Jamesô words ringing in our ears, as 
he directs us to strive for perfection in our discipleship, by rejoicing in our 
trials and persevering in our growth towards spiritual maturity. 

Every blessing for the coming weeks, 

Ruth 

MEMBERSHIP CLASSES  

Membership óclassesô will continue on the following Mondays in October and 
November, each one on a Monday, beginning at 11 am in the vestry. 

28th September, 19th October, 2nd November, 9th November  

We will be receiving Millie Haywood, Jean Schafer, and Glen and Audrey 
Price into membership on 15th November. 

Ruth 
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ANNUAL LEAVE  

Ruth will be on Study Leave  

from 12th to 19th October.  

Please contact Moray 
Henderson or Margaret Armes  
if you have any queries during 

this time. 

NOTICE BOARD  

MONTHLY PRAYER GROUP 

The monthly Prayer Group will meet on the following 
dates at 2.30 pm in the church: 

Monday, 5th October; Monday 2nd November  

Come and join us for 30 minutes of quiet meditation. 

All are welcome. 

óREEL ISSUESô 

Film House Group  

The film we will be discussing in October is 
Conversations with God,  

and in November, Lars and the Real Girl 

Next meetings are on Thursday, 22nd October and 

Thursday 26th November, at 8 pm at the Manse.  

Please let Ruth know if you would like to come. 

CHRISTMAS CHOIRS 

Calling all singers!  
Christmas is only a 

matter of weeks 
away, so we will be 
forming adultsô  
and childrenôs 
choirs again. 

If you are interested in joining a choir 
then adults should speak to Nessie; 

and children, Brownies and Rainbows 
should speak to Ruth. 

STOP PRESS!!  

Itôs not too late to buy 
tickets for our  

Harvest Supper on 
Saturday 3rd October,  

7.00 for 7.30 pm. 

Tickets £12 from John 
Johnstone or John Gibbons 

A WEEKEND OF CELEBRATION  

The weekend of 5th/6th September was 
very special for our church family, 
because we had both a wedding and a 
baptism to celebrate. 

On Saturday Matthew Dumbleton and 
Rebecca Miller were married in our 
church, with our Minister Ruth conducting 
the service. 

The following day we were delighted to 
welcome Florence Aimée Chevalier to 
Godôs family, when her parents Zo y and 
Dan brought her for baptism during the 
morning service.   

Congratulations, love and best wishes to 
Matthew, Rebecca and Florence and to 
their families! 

Septem ber  m arks  the 
beginning of the school year, 
and also the re-starting of our 
young peopleôs groups.  In the 
Sunday all-age family service, 
in what has become an annual 
tradition, Ruth marked the 
occasion by recommissioning 
the leaders and helpers of 
these groups, blessing them 
all for another year of ministry. 

 

 

Two of our young people, Alice 
Bagshaw and Eve Chevalierð
both aged sixðhave moved up 
from the Little Fishes to the 
Loaves and Fishes group, and 
were presented with a Christian 
fish pin to mark this special event. 
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FLEET URC POSADA  

Advent 2014 saw Fleet URCôs first Posada.  The 
Posada is a Mexican tradition, based on Mary 
and Josephôs search for somewhere to stay on 
their journey to and arrival in Bethlehem.  Our 
interpretation saw knitted figures of  Mary, Joseph 
and the donkey journeying from one home to 
another.  Many members of our congregation 
joined in and recorded their adventures, thoughts 
and feelings in a Posada Diary. 

This year we will be adding a new dimension...  a 
disposable camera that will be passed to each 
person in order to photograph the Posada whilst it 
is out and about.  We hope to display all the 
photos after Christmas. 

Please look out for the sign-up sheet which will be available during 
November and join us for another successful Posada. 

Grace Bagshaw 

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD  

Operation Christmas Child uses gift-filled shoeboxes to 
demonstrate Godôs love in a tangible way to children in 
need around the world.  The young people at Fleet URC 
will be supporting this worthy cause again this year, and 
we are asking you to help us.  There are many different 

ways you can get involved with this amazing outreach: 

�x�� Fill a box as an individual or a family; 

�x�� Donate items for us to fill the boxes, or 
money to buy things. 

�x�� Give a cash donation to help with transport 
costs (£3 per box). 

Leaflets giving more information about the 
appeal and ideas of things to buy are 
available in the foyer.  Maureen Grew will be 
coming from Farnham to receive the boxes 

during morning service on Sunday, 22nd November . 

Last year we managed to send more than 30 boxes.  Letôs see how many 
we can send this year! 

Bee Griffiths 

LOOKING BEYOND  

The weeping willow trails  
Were sculptured by the wind. 
The poetôs language fails 
To bring such sights to mind. 

Yet poets still must strive 
With skill of ear and eye 
To keep such joys alive, 
Which else will surely die: 

To capture, through their art, 
From timeôs ephemeral stream 
Visions from which the heart 
Caught an eternal gleam. 

Sheila Durbin 

Our Autumn Craft Fair is always very popular,  
with lots of craft and gift stalls selling gorgeous items.  

Help wanted!  

Donations of new or nearly new items are requested 
for the churchôs own stall.   

Please give these to Bee Griffiths or to Maureen Coney. 

 Please support our 

Autumn Craft Fair  
on Saturday, 7th November  

10.30 amð3.00 pm 

Come and do your Christmas shopping!  

Tea Room  ~  50p entry (children free) 

If you can help out on the day, or beforehand 
by distributing leaflets, please let me know.  

All offers of help gratefully received . 

Darrell Henderson (659569) 


